














 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

TO: Board of Education Members 
 
FROM: Dr. Chris Belcher 
 
SUBJECT: Auditors’ Communication Letter 
 
DATE: December 20, 2013 
 
At the conclusion of the annual audit it is customary for the auditors to provide the administration, 
the Finance Committee and the Board of Education with a communication letter.  The purpose of 
the communications letter is to provide the District with comments and suggestions which the 
auditors believe will improve internal controls and operating efficiency.  Below I have provided 
our response to the audit communications letter. 
 
Federal Award Findings and Questioned Costs 
 
The District agrees that the improved procedures to assure better internal controls which guarantee 
timely and accurate drawdowns of federal program dollars were not adequate in 2012-13 and 
require improvement.  This will be accomplished through more accurate program budgeting, timely 
determination and coding of personnel under federal programs, and better utilization of the 
BusinessPlus reports.    
 
During 2011-2012, three primary federal programs experienced turnover in staffing and periods of 
time without staffing, which contributed to difficulty in best practice management resulting in a 
failure to meet the objective of timely and accurate drawdowns.  With full and more experienced 
staffing in place and new processes, the District expected to meet a schedule of quarterly draw 
downs.  In two cases, the new personnel encountered unexpected results from the DESE system for 
requesting funds.  The system did not process two requests due to other requirements of the system.   
 
The procedure will include detailed budgeting in March of each year, by each program, to include 
specific staffing to be funded.  The budget will be reviewed in August after determination of final 
allocations of funding and carryover dollars available.  Reports of staffing coded to the programs 
and operating budget reports from BusinessPlus will be utilized to assure the DESE budget and the 
District budget align.  In fiscal year 2013-14, the Title I draw requests will be handled in the 
Business Services offices.  Quarterly drawdowns will be requested by the programs in November, 
February, May and a final at year end.   
 
In October and November we received $100,000 for Pell loans, $551,046 for Title I and $329,700 
for Special Education.  A second request will be made at the end of December. 
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